

## RECEIVED

SEP 28 2020

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

September 24, 2020

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Re: E-041-20, Discontinuation Category of Service, OSF Little Company of Mary Medical

Center, Evergreen Park

Dear Ms. Avery:

An exemption was issued on September 12, 2020 to discontinue the 24-bed AMI Bed Category of Service. On May 22, 2020, the 15 room, 24 bed AMI unit was suspended and converted to 15 Med/Surg beds to manage the COVID-19 pandemic crisis.

Pursuant to your notification, the AMI beds and inpatient service was officially discontinued on September 12, 2020.

Sincerely

Kathleen Kinsella

President

c: Mike Constantino, Supervisor, Project Review Section

aller Guielo

Mark Hohulin, Senior Vice President, OSF Healthcare System

A.J. Querciagrossa, Chief Executive Officer Metro Region, OSF Healthcare System